
Upcoming events Term 4 Week 5 

 With only five weeks to go until the end of the year, we still have quite a few 
events to look forward to. Please keep an eye on TASS Parent Lounge and mark 
these dates in your calendars as it is a busy time of the year.  
 
This is an exciting time of the year as I interview new students for 2025. We still 
have vacancies so if you know of anyone thinking of coming to our campus next 
year, please let them know. Application forms can be picked up from the front 
office or downloaded from the Good Shepherd Website 
www.goodshepherd.nt.edu.au.  
 
Last night Tuesday 12 November we had our 2025 ELC and Transition Parents 
Information Meetings. Camp Australia also ran an information and question 
session on this evening at 6pm between the ELC and Transition sessions.  
 
On Tuesday 11 December we will be holding our ELC orientation morning from 
8:30am – 10:30am (parents must stay) and our Transition orientation morning 
from 8:30am – 12:30pm. We will also be holding our T-4 Step-Up when all 
students will move up into their next year level for the day.  
 
All families are invited to attend the Year 12 Graduation Service and awards night 
to be held at the Darwin Turf Club on Thursday 21 November. Our Junior School 
choir will also be performing. The evening finishes around 8:00pm. This is a really 
important evening to celebrate who we are as a college. Can all parents of choir 
students ensure they have signed the TASS form indicating your attendance on the 
evening and giving permission for them to attend the rehearsal in the morning.  
 
One of the biggest events coming up is our Year 5 Exhibition evening, which will be 
held on Wednesday 27 November from 5.30pm to 7:30pm. The Exhibition is 
combined across the three campuses and will be held at the Cornerstone Church 
at Howard Springs. The Year 5 class are currently working on their Exhibition 
inquiries. All families are invited to attend to support and celebrate the hard work 
of our Year 5 students.  
 
On Monday 9 and Tuesday 10 December our Year 5 students will but attending 
step up at the Middle School. It has been so lovely to watch them flourish this 
year, I am very much looking forward to their Exhibition and end of year 
celebrations, so that we can celebrate their achievements over their years at the 
Palmerston Campus.  

 

TERM 4 2024 

 
Tuesday 12 November 
5:00 pm 2025 ELC Parent  
Information Session 
6:00 pm Camp Australia Info 
6:30 pm Transition Parent  

Information Night 

Thursday 14 November 

TERIS Basketball 

Monday 18 November 

Cool Kids First Aid Transition 

Thursday 21 November 

Year 12 Graduation Ceremony 

and Awards Night  

 

 

 

Wednesday 27 November 

PYP Exhibition 6pm  

 

Tuesday  

 

 

Friday 29 November 

T - 2 Gruffalo Excursion 

 

Wednesday 4 December 

ELC Graduation and Christmas Party  

 

Continued ……………... 

 

Vicki Trathen 

Head of Junior School 

Palmerston Campus 



   

 

Friday 6 December 

Year 5 Final Assembly and  

Farewell (8:20am) 

Year 5 Family Morning Tea 

 

Friday 6 December 

Christmas Concert  

 

 

 

 

 

Saturday 7 December 

Year 5 Graduation Dinner  

 

Monday 9 - Tuesday 10  

December 

Year 5 Step Up 

 

Monday 9 December 

T - 4 Awards Assembly  

ELC - 4 Step Up and Orientation 

Day 

New Student Orientation 

T-4 Step up 

 

Wednesday 11 December 

Last day of Term 4 T-5 

Class Parties 

 

Thursday 12 December 

Last day of ELC for 2024 

 

Thursday 12 - Friday 13 

Staff PD Days  

 

Upcoming Events AWARDS 
Congratulations to the following students for 

receiving awards over the last 5 weeks. 

House Awards     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

French Awards 

Transition: Indi Winch, Breanna Doyle  

Year 1: Joy Carne, Luca Ploughman 

Year 2: Tessa Crick, Payton Hamlyn 

Year 3: Scarlett Griggs, Oliver Penning 

Year 4: Eliza Crick, Amiyah Winch 

Year 5: Billy Bui, Christopher Lugg   

House Point  

Current Total 

HUGHES – 1728 

FENTON—1504 

STRAUSS—1435 

At Assembly, which is 
held every even week 
at 8:20am, the House 
Cup is presented to 
the House Team who 
were awarded the 
most points for the 
fortnight. 
 

TERM 4 
Week 10 FENTON 
were awarded the cup 
 
Week 2 LIVINGSTONE 
were awarded the cup 
  

 Week 4 HUGHES were 
awarded the cup. 

Fenton 

Adeline Noble 

Kyal Backwell- Kononen  

Braxton Burger 

Lara Walker 

Colby Taylor 

Strauss 

Kieran Becker 

Lily Lugg 

Ngaire La Porte 

Lani Trouchet 

Livingstone 

Emmett Kamarudin 

Pippa Jaeger 

Ronan Nowak 

Theo Patten  

Oliver Bowman 

Luca Ploughman 

Scarlett Griggs 

Kobe Burgess 

Jimmi Reynhout 

Hughes 

Nadia Kassiou 

Charlotte Valentine 

Bailey Jones 

Isaac Harvey 

Hayden Toll 

Bill McKeown 



 

 

World Teachers Day 

On Friday 25 October, we celebrated World Teachers Day.  Thank you to Clinton Howe for your gift of cakes and  

slices they were greatly appreciated. A huge thank you to our wonderful teachers and support staff at the  

Palmerston Campus who work hard to make our campus great.  

Year 4 Speeches  

It’s that time of year when we start the process of appointing our Junior School Leaders for next year.  The  

students had to write a letter of application and then give a speech in front of the whole school. Then the  

students from T – 4 as well as all the staff voted.   They all stood up and spoke with confidence.  This year we had 12 

students apply for the role of Junior School Captain.  The most we have ever had.  After the voting process, 6  

students then went through the interview stage with Mr Qualischefski and Mrs Trathen.  We would like to  

congratulate Madeleine Commons-Fidge and Elena Coppola as our 2025 Junior School Captains.   It was certainly a 

difficult decision, and we are extremely proud of all the applicants.  We will begin the process of choosing the House 

Leaders for 2025 in the next couple of weeks. 

2025 Junior School Captains 

Madeleine Commons-Fidge and Elena Coppola  

 

 

 

 

 

Christmas Concert – Save the Date 

On Friday, December 6, we will be holding our annual Palmerston Campus Christmas Concert.  From 5:00-6:30 pm, 

food vans will be available on the basketball court if you would like to purchase dinner and join us for a family picnic.  

The concert will then begin at 6:30 pm.  There will be further information sent out via TASS in the coming weeks.  

Don’t forget to save the date.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

UNIFORMS:  

While we are almost at the end of the year it is still a requirement that students are wearing full school uniform.     

 

Uniform Regulations 

Complete and correct uniform, as determined by the College Board, is to be worn at all times and must be kept 

clean and in good condition. The uniform is to be worn at all times except on days with lessons that specifically  

require the sports uniform or on days formally designated as allowing different dress. It is not permitted to mix  

elements of the formal and sports uniforms. 

 

Please remember that black shoes need to be worn with the formal uniform. They need to be entirely black and not 

have white soles. Junior school students are permitted to wear navy or black sandals. 
 

Students wear their PE uniforms on Tuesdays (not house shirts) and they can wear their house shirts on Fridays. 

Sports shoes are to be exercise or running shoes only. Skate shoes, slip on shoes, canvas shoes or any other  

unsupportive shoe are unacceptable.   

 

Students are to wear plain white socks with all school uniforms.  

 

HATS: 
 

The College bucket/sports hat is an integral part of the College uniform. A ‘no hat no play’ policy exists at the College 

and so students require a college hat to play. 

 

HAIR:   

Students with hair longer than the top of the shoulder must have all long hair tied back and up from the face using 

plain blue or black hair ties.  Plain blue or black ribbons may also be worn.  Hair shorter than shoulder length may 

be held back with a plain blue or black headband or clips.  Hair clips are to be plain bobby pins or hair clips.  Colour 

combs and/or decorative clips are not permitted. 

 

JEWELLERY is limited to the following: 
 
 Wristwatch. 
 Small silver or gold cross and chain. 
 Students with pierced ears may wear small studs (less than 5mm) and sleepers/hoops (less than 10 mm  

diameter). 
 A maximum of two earrings in each lower earlobe is permitted.  Clear, plastic studs for maintaining additional 

holes in ears is acceptable (including helix piercings). 
 Students with nose piercings may wear small (less than 5mm) clear plastic studs. 
 No other facial piercings or clear fillers are permitted. 
 Medical bracelets/anklets/necklaces may be worn. 
 
While every attempt has been made to provide unambiguous guidance regarding acceptable jewellery / accessories, 
it is impossible to cover all possibilities.  In all cases the intention of the policy is that students maintain a  
professional appearance which will be at the discretion of the Head of School/Principal. 
 



 

 

Family Camp 

It was great to see so many families come along to our Family Camp on Saturday 26 October at Howard Springs Big 4.  

A huge thankyou to our Class Carers for organising the event.  The families swam in the pool, had a shared dinner and 

finished the night with a scavenger hunt and ice cream.   We look forward to having more families join us in 2025. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Early Childhood Awards 

Congratulations to our amazing Palmerston ELC educator Amy 

Emmott, who won Outstanding Educator at the 2024 NT  

Education and Care Awards!  

An incredible achievement and very well deserved! 

ELC First Birthday 

On Wednesday 16 October we celebrated the 1st birthday of our Palmerston campus Early Learning Centre.  Can you 

believe we have been officially open for a year already!  

We celebrated with a special assembly, followed by a birthday party with our families and friends. Thank you to  

everyone who joined us! 

 



 

 

Primary Year Programme  
A foundational element of the PYP is the 7 Key Concepts that are central to how we help students explore and make sense of the 

world around them. These concepts not only shape what students learn but also how they learn. They encourage inquiry, critical 

thinking, and reflection. Here’s a breakdown of how the Key Concepts support your child’s development:  
 

1. Form: What is it like?  

How this helps:  

Children become more observant, discerning, and capable of describing the world around them. It supports their ability to  

classify, compare, and identify patterns.  
 

2. Function:  

How does it work?  

How this helps:  

Your child will develop problem-solving skills and gain an understanding of systems and processes in everyday life. This thinking 

helps them approach challenges with creativity and resilience.  
 

3. Causation: Why is it like this?  

How this helps:  

Children become better at understanding cause and effect. It fosters their ability to make predictions and to think  

logically about how different factors interact.  
 

4. Change: How is it changing?  

How this helps:  

our child learns to navigate change with adaptability. They also understand the patterns that underlie change, whether in  

history, nature, or personal development.  
 

5. Connection: How is it connected to other things?  

How this helps:  

Your child will build their understanding of interrelatedness and develop a broader perspective on global and local  

issues. They will begin to think about how their actions impact others and the environment.  
 

6. Perspective: What are the points of view?  

How this helps:  

Your child learns to appreciate diversity and to challenge their own assumptions. They develop the ability to see  

situations from multiple viewpoints, fostering open-mindedness and tolerance.  
 

7. Responsibility: What is our responsibility?  

How this helps:  

Children learn to take ownership of their actions and to consider the ethical implications of their decisions. This  

encourages active citizenship, environmental stewardship, and social awareness.  
 

How These Concepts Benefit Your Child  

In the PYP, we focus on making learning meaningful by addressing these concepts through inquiry-based learning. Instead of 

simply memorising facts, your child will engage in deep investigations that encourage them to ask questions, seek answers, and 

make  

connections. These concepts support the development of critical thinking, problem-solving, and collaboration—skills that will 

serve them well in school and beyond.  
 

As parents, you can support your child’s learning by encouraging them to ask questions like:  

"What is it like?"  

"Why do you think this is happening?"  

"How is this connected to other things?"  
 

By showing interest in these questions, you’re helping your child develop a mindset of curiosity and exploration that will last a  

lifetime.  
 

Thank you for being an important part of your child's learning journey. Together, we can foster a love of  

inquiry that will empower them to think deeply, act responsibly, and become active global citizens.  
 

Rebecca Fletcher  

PYP Curriculum Coordinator  



 

 

TERIS Swimming 

Last Friday, Good Shepherd Lutheran College students made a splash at the TERIS swimming competition! Competing 
in butterfly, breaststroke, backstroke, and freestyle, they wrapped up with exciting team relays. A huge shoutout to 
those who placed 1st, 2nd, or 3rd! Great job, everyone!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

TRANSITION 

 

 

TJC Stay-Up  

Unfortunately, the first big storm of the season decided to grace us with its presence on the same afternoon as our 
Stay-Up! After having to come undercover after only about 20 minutes of water play due to the impending  
lightning, everyone continued to enjoy the messy play and Mrs De Castro’s makeshift hose rain. The children then 
dried off and enjoyed a movie, pizza and some dancing inside.  

Thank you to Molly’s family for letting us use their great water slide. And a big thanks to Mrs Sansom and Mrs De 
Castro for assisting on the night. Big thanks also goes to Miss Tolhurst for delivering our pizzas! 



 

 

Year 1 

So far in our UOI, ‘How we express ourselves’, Year 1 has learned about  
Ireland, China and Canada. In Ireland, we learned about St Patrick, St  
Patrick’s Day and Irish Dancing. In China, Jamie showed us some lucky red 
envelopes and cultural dress photos. In Canada, we’ve looked at the maple 
syrup and how they have Maple Syrup festivals every Spring. The children 
had a great time learning about the 7 continents of the world. They worked 
together to create the 7 continents. They learned that Australia is the 
smallest continent but is also a country and an island.  

 

In Christian Studies, we were lucky enough to have Minister Jesse  
Morrison visit our school from St Peter’s Anglican Church. The children have 
been learning about different Christian denominations and church groups. He 
gave us lots of information and showed us what happens at Fresh, a youth 
group just for primary school aged kids.  

 

Lastly, the Year 1s have been busy learning how to partition. Here is a photo 
of Joy showing her awesome partitioning skills. Well done, Joy.  

 

 

. 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

YEAR 3 



 

 



Year 5 
Year 5 students have been working hard on their Exhibition 
projects ready to present in Week 8. Following the inquiry 
process, students developed their own central ideas and 
lines of inquiry about a topic of interest. Topics range from 
bridge strength, effects and challenges of gaming to human 
relationships with dogs. Each week they meet with their 
teacher mentor who are providing valuable feedback. 
Students are excited to see their visions presented on their 
boards and designing fun interactive tasks. 

 

 

 

 

Term 1  

Monday 3 February - Friday 4 April  

Midsemester Break  

Monday 7 April - Friday 11 April  

 

Term 2  

Tuesday 15 April - Friday 20 June  

Semester Break  

Monday 23 June - Friday 11 July  

 

Term 3  

Tuesday 15 July - Friday 19 September 

Midsemester Break  

Monday 22 September - Friday 3 October  

 

Term 4  

Monday 6 October - Wednesday 10  

December  

2025 Term Dates  

 

Kyle Cantrill 

College Chaplain 

If you  wish to contact our College Captain, Kyle 

Cantrill, you can email him using the address  

below: 

kyle.cantrill@ntschools.net 



 

 

Farewell and Heartfelt Thanks to Our Outstanding Mrs Kassiou  

As we approach the end of this term, we find ourselves with mixed emotions. It is with deep gratitude and a sadness 
that we bid farewell to our extraordinary Library Officer, Mrs Barbara Kassiou, who is embarking on a new journey. 

Mrs Barbara Kassiou, joined Our Junior School Campus Libraries at Leanyer and Palmerston in 2023 and has been a 
beacon of joy, efficiency, and unwavering dedication.  Assisting with the management of the Leanyer and Palmerston 
Junior Campus Library Resource Centres, Mrs Kassiou has not only ensured that Our Collections are meticulously  
organised but has also created an inviting and warm atmosphere for Our College Community. 

Mrs Kassiou's love for books and reading has been infectious, inspiring countless young minds to dive into the world 
of literature. Amazing, creative displays and thoughtful recommendations have turned many reluctant readers into 
enthusiastic book lovers. It is Barb's personal touch that we will miss the most. Always ready with a smile and a kind 
word, she has made each visit to the Leanyer and Palmerston Library Resurce Centres a delightful experience. 

Barbara's contributions extend beyond the shelves and stacks as she's been heavily involved with Our College since 
her eldest son first joined us at GSLC and Mrs Kassiou has been a true partner to teachers, supporting curriculum 
goals with expertly curated resources and fostering a love of learning in Our Students. 

As we reflect on Barb's time with us, we cannot help but feel immense gratitude for her hard work, enthusiasm, and 
the positive impact she had on our school community. We are profoundly thankful for everything, and we know that 
the Family's next adventure will be just as successful and fulfilling. 

We wish Mrs Barbara Kassiou and her Family all the very best in their future endeavours and hope they carry with 
them fond memories of their time here at Good Shepherd Lutheran College. The legacy of joy and efficiency that The 
Kassiou's leave behind will continue to inspire us. 

With heartfelt thanks,  

Mrs Abercromby  
& The College Community at Good Shepherd  



 

 

 

LIBRARY NEWS 

Christmas is Coming to Our Library Resource Centre!  

 
The most magical time of the year has arrived, and we are thrilled to share that our  
Library Resource Centre is all decked out for the holiday season! From twinkling lights to  festive 
decorations, we’ve been busy creating a warm and welcoming atmosphere for all to enjoy. 

 
As we count down the days to Christmas, we want to take a moment to thank each and every one of you for 
making this year so special. Whether you've borrowed a book, participated in an event, or simply visited us for 
some quiet reading time, your support has made our Library Resource Centre a place of joy and inspiration. 
 
We hope that this holiday season brings you peace, joy, and plenty of time to relax with a good book. As we 
say, “It’s the best time of the year!” Let’s make it merry, bright, and full of holiday cheer. 
 
From all of us here at the Library, we wish you and your loved ones a very 
safe and happy Christmas. Thank you for an amazing year – we can’t wait to 
see what 2024 brings! 
 
With love and festive cheer, 
 
Mrs. Kassiou & Mrs. Abercromby 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Gifts of Grace 

The Australian Lutheran World Service (ALWS) 

is the Lutheran Church of Australia's foreign  

relief and resettlement organization. Their  

primary focus is on offering aid and backing to 

underprivileged communities in Australia and 

other countries. In addition to reacting to crises 

like natural disasters and wars, they also engage 

on community development initiatives and  

provide humanitarian relief. By tackling  

problems like hunger, poverty, and limited  

access to healthcare and education, ALWS 

hopes to improve people's lives. They work  

together with communities and local partners 

to establish sustainable solutions for long-term 

growth. 

Our School would like to contribute towards Gifts of Grace by participating in the 12 days of Christmas.   Every 2nd day 

between the 28th November and 11 December the students can choose to participate by dressing up and bringing in a 

gold coin donation for Gifts of Grace.  The dress up calendar will be sent home with your child and via TASS  

correspondence.  

Each class will choose an item from the Gifts of Grace catalogue that their money will go towards.  

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

  


